
 

 
 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 7, 2019 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

NEVADA STATE RAILROAD MUSEUM 
CARSON CITY, NEVADA 

 
 
 

Call to order - Meeting was called to order at 6:08 PM 

Roll Call – Trustees present were Rick Kohler, Barry Simcoe, Michael McClain, Bill 
Kohler, Larry Knack, Rebecca Bevans, Vern Horton, Carol Foster and Amanda 
Thompson.  Representing the museum were Dan Thielen and Adam Michalski.    A 
quorum was established. 

Minutes of the August 5, 2019 regular meeting were approved.    Motion to approve 
made by Michael McClain, second by Rick Kohler. 

Correspondence – None 

Treasurer’s report – See attached report.   Motion to approve made by Rebecca 
Bevans, seconded by Amanda Thompson.  Motion passed. 

-Actions of Executive Committee: 

 None 

 

-Actions of Board 

None 

 



 
OLD BUSINESS: 

-Capital Campaign Committee- 

Nothing new to report since last meeting. 

-Audit committee- 

 Larry Knack reported that our CPA has completed and submitted the necessary tax 
forms. 

-Bricks –  

Steve Struman has assumed responsibility of the Brick Program.  Steve requested the 
board approve up to $100 if needed to set completed bricks.  Motion made by Vern 
Horton, second by Carol Foster.  Motion passed. 

-Events Committee –  

Rebecca Bevans reported that the Harvest Train Weekend will include games as a fundraiser.  
Those participating in games will split proceeds with the Friends.  Rebecca reported that the 
Friends will have a spot in the Nevada Day Parade. 

Adam Michalski introduced Whitney LaChew from Wells Fargo Bank.  Whitney said that Wells 
Fargo would be interested in participating in museum activities. 

Rebecca requested donations for raffle baskets during Santa Train.  

-Election Committee-  

Three people have agreed to run for the three available slots making an election unnecessary. 

Rail Camp- 

Bill Kohler reported that the rail camp will be held a week earlier next year (June 11-14) so it 
would not interfere with Fathers Day events at the museum.  The price will remain the same.  
Updated brochures will be designed and printed soon. 

Fund Raising –    

Bill Kohler reported that Amazon Smile has been set up and purchases make through this 
Amazon site will result in a .5% donation to the Friends of all purchases.  Flyers will be 
printed to hand out to museum visitors about how to use the Amazon Smile site. 

V&T 150 Committee –    

Loren Jahn reported that the 2022 event is being formulated.  Loren asked Whitney 
LaChew if Wells Fargo would be interested in helping restore the V&T bullion car in 
Wells Fargo livery.  Whitney would explore the possibility with Wells Fargo. 

Interpretive Committee –  

  No report.  



 
 

 

-Membership Committee –  

See attached reports.  Michael McClain generated a graph from the information on Susan 
Allen’s extended report. 

-Motor Car Operations- 

Dave Squire reported that the Edwards motorcar is out of service due to a faulty sprocket.  
New sprockets are in the process of being ordered.  Dave also reported that the McKeen 
exhaust leak has been repaired. 

-Steam Train Operations-  

No report. 

-Sagebrush Headlight-    

Adam Michalski reported that the current issue has be sent to the printer and will include 
an article by Steve Vandenberg on the City of San Francisco accident. 

-Website -    

No report 

-Youth Committee –  

No report. 

  

 -Other Old Business- 

None. 

-New Business- 

Dan Thielen reported that the Governor has established a committee to oversee state 
museums.  The Friends is the membership arm of the NSRM and will be asked to submit 
membership information to the committee.  Dan will respond to the state with 
information requested. 

GENERAL COMMENTS – 

Dan Thielen reported on his attendance at the Heritage Rail Alliance conference.  Dan 
said that there is a Living History Conference that will be held in Boston in June of next 
year.  Dan suggested that, if possible, the Friends should send a representative.  Carol 
Foster said that she will be in the area and may be able to attend. 



 
 

Barry Simcoe thanked the board and the museum staff for their cooperation during the 
past year. 

Carol Foster suggested that the Friends, in conjunction with the museum, develop a 
digital information system for displays so visitors would have a more informative 
experience during their visit.  This will be explored further. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT- 7:45 PM 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Bill Kohler, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 


